

Minutes

Traffic Advisory Local Committee 23rd June 2016 11.00am

Traffic Advisory Local Committee	
Item Number	Agenda
1	Welcome/Present/ Apologies
2	Confirmation Of Minutes
3	Business Arising From The Minutes
4	Request permission for Southern Mountain Trail 1960
5	Alpine Classic Car Rally
6	Bathurst and Sunny Corner Rally
7	Cooerwull Road intersection
8	Tarana Village Enhancement meeting
9	Lithgow Halloween 2016
10	General Business
11	Next Meeting

MINUTES - TRAFFIC ADVISORY LOCAL COMMITTEE- 23 JUNE 2016



ITEM 1: PRESENT AND APOLOGIES

PRESENT: Michelle McGrath (Local Member, Lithgow Buslines), Prue Britt (RMS), Peter Pilbeam (Councillor), Jo Woodhouse (Police)

APOLOGIES: Nil

OFFICERS: Iain Stewart, Jonathon Edgecombe, Matthew Trapp, Elias Shirt

DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: Nil

ITEM 2: CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING

ACTION

THAT the Minutes of the meeting of 21st April 2016 be taken as read and confirmed

Moved: Michelle McGrath Seconded: Jo Woodhouse

ITEM 3: BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

- a) The committee notes the planned meeting with Lithgow High School to discuss options for the bus zones at the front of the school.
- b) The committee notes that the request for a restricted access parking space fronting 43 Williwa Street Portland has been retracted
- c) The committee notes that the Bender/ Rushworth Walkathon for cancer has been undertaken successfully and without any issues
- d) The committee notes that the Scots School is willing to provide partial funding for a bus shelter on Col Drewe Drive.
- e) The committee notes that the sign audit on the back lane (Mort Street Lane), between Bridge St and Burns Lane, is still to be completed.

ACTION

THAT

- d) Council request details for the amount of co-funding that the Scots School is willing to provide and report these details to the next TALC meeting.
- e) Council complete the audit of the Mort Street Lane signage audit and present a report on any required alterations or improvements to the next TALC meeting.

Moved: Michelle McGrath Seconded: Jo Woodhouse

ITEM 4: REQUEST PERMISSION FOR SOUTHERN MOUNTAIN TRAIL 1960

Correspondence has been received from the Historic Rally Club of NSW and ACT Inc. requesting permission to hold a tour of the roads used in the Southern Mountains 1960 rally in the Lithgow City Council LGA on Friday the 19th of August from 9.00am to 5.00pm. All cars will be fully road compliant and whilst using public roads will adhere to road rules and speed limits. Please see attachment 4.

ACTION

THAT the Historic Rally Club of NSW and ACT Inc. request be approved for the dates shown subject to approval by Police and compliance with police and RMS conditions.

MOVED: Jo Woodhouse SECONDED: Prue Britt

ITEM 5: REQUEST PERMISSION FOR ALPINE CAR RALLY

Correspondence has been received from the Classic Rally Club Inc. for permission to conduct the Alpine Classis Car Rally through the Lithgow area over the weekend of the 22nd and 23rd of October 2016. The event is a navigation event to be held over 2

days between 8:30 and 4:00 with all cars to be fully road registered and be run under a CAMS event. Please see attachment 5.

ACTION

THAT the Alpine Car rally be approved for the dates and times specified subject to review and approval by the police and RMS, and adherence to the Police and RMS conditions of approval.

MOVED: Prue Britt SECONDED: Jo Woodhouse

ITEM 6: REQUEST PERMISSION FOR BATHURST & SUNNY CORNER CAR RALLIES

Correspondence has been received from the Bathurst Light Car Club for permission to conduct the Bathurst and Sunny Corner Car Rallies on Saturday 24th September 2016. The rallies are to be conducted in the Bathurst Regional Council and parts of the adjoining Lithgow and Oberon Council areas. The rally is to be conducted wholly within Forestry Corporation land in the Hampton, Lowes Mount and Sunny Corner State Forests.

ACTION

THAT the Bathurst and Sunny Corner Car rallies be approved for the dates and times specified, subject to police notification and approval.

MOVED: Michelle McGrath SECONDED: Jo Woodhouse

ITEM 7: COOERWULL ROAD INTERSECTION

Correspondence has been received by a resident regarding safety concerns for the intersection of Cooerwull Road and the lane exiting the Great Western Highway. The resident has stated that the laneway that exits the Great Western Highway at the information Centre that people aren't stopping at the intersection and their family has nearly crashed many times at this point. The resident has also included that the intersection should be added to the black spot program in future. Please see attachment 7.

ACTION

THAT the linemarking in the area be reviewed and upgraded, and the resident notified of the outcome.

MOVED: Prue Britt **SECONDED:** Michelle McGrath

ITEM 8: TARANA VILLAGE ENHANCEMENT MEETING

Correspondence has been received internally from Council regarding some items that were brought up by residents of Tarana following a community meeting for Council's Village Enhancement program. Points raised were the position of the bus shed on Mutton Falls Road, the lack of signage along that bus route and the amount of vehicles reported to be speeding through the main part of town. Please see attachment 8.

Recent traffic count data obtained from the Tarana area is to be used to provide further information on the current road usage characteristics. Police have been notified about the raised issue of speeding in Tarana CBD. The matter has been moved to the next TALC meeting.

ACTION

THAT the item be deferred to provide time for the lack of signage to be investigated along with the positioning of the bus shed along Mutton Falls Road. The results are to be presented at the next TALC meeting

ITEM 9: LITHGOW HALLOWEEN 2016

The Tourism Advisory Committee is seeking advice from Council's Traffic Advisory Local Committee on the possibility of closing Bridge Street between Main Street Lane and Gas Works Lane for the placement of a stage for Lithgow Halloween 2016. The proposed closing of Bridge Street is in addition to the closing of the top end of Main Street from 6.30pm Friday 28 October until 6.30am Sunday 30 October 2016. A full Traffic Management Plan will be developed by an authorised person with the recommendation from Traffic Advisory Local Committee and consultation with local emergency services.

At this meeting, concerns were raised about the insufficiency of supporting information and the impact of the road closure on local traffic, including bus thoroughfare. Council is to organize for Kellie Barrow to attend the next TALC meeting to provide supporting information, including a TCP for the road closure. The matter has been moved to the next TALC meeting.

ACTION

THAT the proposal is deferred, pending further review and discussion of options.

ITEM 10: GENERAL BUSINESS

NIL

ITEM 11: NEXT MEETING:

Next Meeting: 11.00am on Thursday, 21 July 2016

Council Chambers, Administration Building, 180 Mort Street LITHGOW NSW 2790

There being no further business the meeting closed at 11:54am